# Vollmer, Lula [1]

# Vollmer, Lula

by Katharine S. Melvin, 1996

1898-2 May 1955



'SUN UP' A play of Carolina Perfecto Flavor By Lula Vollmer," in *Current Opinion*, December 1923. From the vertical file collections of the Government &

Heritage Library, State Library of North Carolina. Lula Vollmer, playwright, christened Louisa Smith, was born at Keyser (afterwards renamed Addor) in Moore County [2], the daughter of William Sherman and Virginia Vollmer. Her father was in the lumber business, and consequently the family made frequent moves as the locale of his work changed. She spent her early girlhood in Carthage and Cameron but went to boarding school at age eight. In 1918 she was graduated from the Normal and Collegiate Institute of Asheville [3] and then went to New York for a time and became associated with the business office of the Theater Guild. She also worked in Atlanta.

Her first and most successful play was *Sun-Up*, which depicted the people of the southern mountain region. It was produced at the Provincetown Theater in New York, opening on 24 May 1923; subsequently, it played in Chicago, London, Amsterdam, Paris, and Budapest. She donated her royalties, amounting to over \$40,000, to educational projects for the mountain people. In 1925 *Sun-Up* was published in book form. Between 1923 and 1946 other plays followed, among them *The Shame Woman, The Dunce Boy, Trigger*, and *Sentinels*. About 1930 she adapted *Troyka: A Play*, by Imre Fazekas, from Hungarian.

Hundreds of hopeful young actors performed in her plays, which were produced by amateurs across the United States. Grant Wood was scene designer for one of her early works. She also wrote a variety of radio serials including *Moonshine and Honeysuckle, Grits and Gravy, The Widow's Son*, and *The Hill Between*. In later years she wrote short stories for the *Saturday Evening Post, Collier's Magazine*, and others.

Except for <u>Paul Green [4]</u>, Lula Vollmer had more plays produced in New York than any other North Carolina dramatist. An <u>Episcopalian [5]</u>, she was a member of the Author's League of America and made her home at 1 MacDougal Alley, New York City. She was buried in Attalla, Ala., survived by two sisters and a niece.

1

#### References:

Mrs. May Gardner (Carthage), personal contact.

Stanley J. Kunitz, Twentieth-Century Authors (1922).

National Union Catalog, vol. 641 (1979).

New York Times, 21 Oct. 1923, 26 Dec. 1931, 3, 15 May (sec. II, p. 3) 1955.

North Carolina Authors: A Selective Handbook (1952).

Richard Walser Papers (Southern Historical Collection, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill), (6)

Who Was Who in America, vol. 3 (1966).

### **Additional Resources:**

Guide to the Lula Vollmer Papers, 1924-1932. Special Collections, Belk Library, Appalachian State University. <a href="http://www.collections.library.appstate.edu/findingaids/ac654">http://www.collections.library.appstate.edu/findingaids/ac654</a> (accessed March 20, 2014.

"Such is Life in Carolina: 'SUN UP' A Play of Carolina Perfecto Flavor By Lula Vollmer." *Current Opinion*, December 1923. [New York: Current Literature Pub. Co.]. 1923. From the vertical file collections of the Government & Heritage Library, State Library of North Carolina. [Portrait].

Leake, Grace. "Southern Personalities: Lula Vollmer, Playmaker." *Hollands, The Magazine of the South* March 1933. Dallas, TX: Texas Farm and Ranch Publishing Co. 1933. 9, 45. From the vertical file collections of the Government & Heritgage Library, State Library of North Carolina. [Portrait].

"Tar Heel Play by North Carolinian in New York." *The News and Observer* (Raleigh, NC), October 28, 1928. From the vertical file collections of the Government & Heritage Library, State Library of North Carolina.

## **Image Credits:**

"Such is Life in Carolina: 'SUN UP' A Play of Carolina Perfecto Flavor By Lula Vollmer." *Current Opinion*, December 1923. [New York: Current Literature Pub. Co.]. 1923. From the vertical file collections of the Government & Heritage Library, State Library of North Carolina.

## Subjects:

Biographies [8]

Performing arts [9]

Writers, journalists, and editors [10]

Authors:

Melvin, Katharine S. [11]

**Origin - location:** 

Moore County [12]

From:

Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press.[13]

1 January 1996 | Melvin, Katharine S.

## Source URL: https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/vollmer-lula

### Links

[1] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/vollmer-lula [2] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/moore [3] https://www.ncpedia.org/asheville-normal-and-collegiate-ins [4] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/green-paul-eliot [5] https://www.ncpedia.org/religion/episcopal-church [6] http://www2.lib.unc.edu/ncc/ref/tw/cw2.2.html [7] http://www.collections.library.appstate.edu/findingaids/ac654 [8] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [9] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/performing-arts [10] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/writer [11] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/authors/melvin-katharine-s [12] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmon-29 [13] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no